TOWN COUNCIL MEETING March 1, 2021

The Town Council met March 1, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Glenn Littleton Neil Benson

Marvin Crumpton Justin Killingworth Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:03p.m. Council Member Benson gave the invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from February 15, 2021.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Council Minutes from February 15, 2021 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight recognized Bent Owens the Towns Attorney.

Mr. Owens gave the Council a copy of several Municipalities Employee Handbooks for them to compare and let him know what they would like changed or added to the Town Employee Handbook. Mr. Owens stated there are some things that need to be added to our current handbook or updated. He explained that not all Municipalities are the same.

Mayor Hight stated he would get with the Town's Attorney and Crystal and bring back to the Council.

Mayor Hight stated that Jimmy Hooper was wanting to purchase some of the land that is located beside the old garment factory. Daniel explained to the Council on what they are wanted to purchase.

Council Member Benson moved to table until next Council Meeting. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Killingworth, Littleton, Benson Chapman and Crumpton.

Department Heads

Chief Barnett was not present.

Fire Chief Parker explained to the Council he has been working on the ISO rating for the Town, and that he is waiting on the report.

Daniel Avery had none at this time.

Council Member Littleton asked Daniel for an update on the Garbage truck. Daniel stated it is running but it still has some repairs to be done.

Council Member Killingsworth asked about new hire. Daniel said all department are filled at this time.

Town Clerk Crystal Smith had none at this time.

Mayor Hight stated that Council Member Killingsworth is asking if they have a community clean up day would the Town supply the bags, safety vest and grabbers. The Council Members agreed to purchase the supplies.

The clean up day will be set for 8 - 12 March 27, 2021, meeting at Richard Wood Park.

Mayor Hight reported that The Chilton County Chamber is holding a lunching March 11, 2021 from 11:30AM - 1:00PM at Helen Jenkins Chapel. He would like the Council Member to attend if they can. They are inviting residents and business owners in the Town to exchange ideas for the future of Thorsby.

Council Member Killingsworth moved to approve the transfer of funds, and bills for March 1, 2021. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Crumpton, Chapman, Killingworth, and Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Chapman moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Crumpton, Chapman Killingworth and Littleton.

ATTEST:	